
  Elizabeth Smith per Digby, arrived Sydney 4 April 1849 

 
Elizabeth Smith was possibly born in 

Kings County but is noted on the shipping 

list as a native of Granard, Longford and 

was probably in the Granard Workhouse. 

She was recorded as aged 16, a Catholic 

house servant who could read and write. 

Her parents, Laurence & Bridget Smith 

were both recorded as dead. 

 

We have no record of where she went to 

work on arrival. Despite her declaration of 

Catholism on the shipping, Elizabeth 

married James Gardner at the Presbyterian 

Church in Ipswich, near Brisbane the on 25 

March 1851. His origins have not yet been 

confirmed but he may have arrived in the 

colony as a convict. The identity of the 

witnesses has not been established and 

there was no Margaret Guthrie on the Digby so she was not a fellow shipmate. 

 

 

Following their marriage, Elizabeth and James Garner lived on Biggs Station (later known as 

Granchester). They later lived on a property at Dundas near Ipswich, Queensland. Elizabeth 

had given birth to 15 children, 7 sons and 8 daughters. At the time of her death in March 1913, 

11 were still alive (see death certificate below), four sons having predeceased her. 

 



 

Family photo supplied 

by Sharon Martin 

shows James Garner 

with Elizabeth, nee 

Smith (the orphan girl) 

seated in front of him 

and some of their 

children, Maud, John, 

Rebecca and Sarah 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

James Gardner died on 5 

October 1878 and Elizabeth 

remained on the property, 

living there with some of her 

children until her death on the 

1 March 1913, aged 81 years 11 

months. 

 

She was buried at Wivenhoe 

Cemetery, grave 52.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Family details, photo and marriage and death certificates generously supplied by descendant  

Sharon Martin who notes that Elizabeth’s daughter, Sarah, was her great grandmother and she 

sent away to be educated and became a teacher which was progressive in the 1920s. Sharon 

said that she ‘found all of this fascinating and can only imagine how hard it must have been for 

those poor girls [the orphans] starting a new life here. No wonder she had such a large family 

and kept them close’. 

 

Details and photographs supplied by descendant Sharon Martin with grateful thanks 


